Community Congregational Church of Clinton Heights UCC
            Minutes of the Leadership Board Meeting on April 12, 2023.  

Attendees: Cindy M, Joanne B, Tina K, Julie K, Bob H,  Bruce G, Elaine W, Tracey P, Tom P

Absent: Nicole F

Meeting Called to Order:  04/12/2023 at 7:37 PM via Zoom

Bruce said the opening prayer.

The Secretary’s Report was reviewed. Julie made the motion to approve the report and Elaine seconded it.

The Council’s Financial Secretary’s Report was reviewed. The report was approved by Joanne and seconded by Tina. 

The Council’s Treasury Report was reviewed. It was approved by Elaine and seconded by Bruce.

The Deacon’s Treasury Report was reviewed.  

Visitation/Elder Conversation Report: Tracey sent out cards and we have received some positive responses.

A donation of $25 was made to the Palestinian Child Donation, however, we have not received

any information on the new child. Bruce will reach out to them again for information. 


We will look into getting a calendar that contains the religious seasons so the Deacons can plan for upcoming holidays and seasons. Elaine will purchase 2 dozen carnations for Mother’s Day. 

OLD BUSINESS:

Tom shared the KnoxBox website for the Lock Box with the prices. When he puts in our area, only the Town of East Greenbush fire district comes up. He will try to catch someone at the Clinton Heights Fire Department and find out if they all use the same key.  

The Spark Wire was installed. 

Tom finalized the Church Flyer.  After adding our email address, he will run off copies and leave some downstairs where groups meet and for people to take and distribute to different places.  

Our Church Direction:

1. Will the Clinton Heights Community Church continue as we are, to ultimately seek a full-time pastor?  Cindy has been contacting some seminaries to inquire if anyone is interested in being a supply pastor for our church. She has had some responses but unfortunately no one has committed yet. She will continue reaching out to more candidates. 

2. Will the Clinton Heights Community Church continue to seek a Supply Pastor? Rev Shernell has moved from her position and can no longer assist us. She gave us the name of Dr. Williams who may be of assistance to us in seeking a Supply Pastor.

3. Will the church continue as we seek to possibly merge with another church?

4. Will the Clinton Heights Community Church continue on a path of ultimately selling our church building?

NEW BUSINESS:
Pastor Kathy will record a sermon for us for while she is gone to Uganda. We will pay her at her normal rate. 

We previously had a verbal agreement with the EG police that they would not park in our spaces on Sunday mornings, however, a town truck has been parking there. Bruce will draft a letter for us to review and then will personally take a copy to the town offices and police station. Cindy objected to this action.

REMINDERS:

Next Meeting Date: May 10, 2023 at 7:30 pm

April Deacon of the Month is Bob. Bruce is Deacon of the month for May. 

Meeting Adjourned 8:42 pm.  Motion to adjourn was made by Tina and seconded by Bruce.

Respectfully submitted by Joanne Boel, Secretary

